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March 14, 2022 

 

Ms. Melanie Bachman 

Executive Director 

Connecticut Siting Council 

Ten Franklin Square 

New Britain, CT 06051 

 

 

RE: PETITION NO. 1435 – Completion Letter 

Location: Leetes Island Road, Branford, CT 06405 

 

 

Dear Attorney Bachman: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council ("Council") acknowledged the above referenced Department of 

Emergency Services and Public Protection ("DESPP") petition and ruled that it, “would not have 

a substantial adverse environmental effect, and pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes § 16-

50k, would not require a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need”. DESPP 

hereby notifies the Council that construction of the proposed tower is complete, as specified in 

the original petition. In addition, the pre-existing monopole has been removed. It should be noted 

that the pre-existing DOT antenna was not installed on the new self-supporting lattice tower as 

the DOT has discontinued the Highway Advisory Radio (HAR) program that was using the 

antenna.  

 

Please contact me with any questions, comments, or concerns. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mark Gorka 

Grants and Contracts Specialist  
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